
 

  
​ January 13, 2025 

 
Discovery Ranch-Mapleton (F22-93408) 
1308 S. 1600 W. 
Mapleton, Utah 84664 
Residential Treatment 

RE: NOTICE - ADMISSIONS MAY RESUME  
                Discovery Ranch-Mapleton (F22-93408) 

 
​          Dear Licensee, 

This letter serves as notice that the Utah Department of Health and Human Services Office 
of Licensing (“Department”) is removing the ban on admissions at Discovery 
Ranch-Mapleton (“Licensee”) Residential Treatment, license number F22-93408. 
Admissions may resume effective January 13, 2025 based on two consecutive conditional 
monitoring visits dated December 19, 2024 and December 26, 2024, with no rule 
noncompliance cited.  

The Department issued a conditional license to Licensee license number F22-93408 on 
November 26, 2024 in accordance with Utah Code § 26B-2–703 and Utah Admin. Code 
R380-600-8, because of the Licensee’s failure to comply with state administrative rules and 
state statutes for non-compliance during the licensing period, conduct adverse to 
standards required to provide services and promote public trust which includes permitting 
the commission of neglect, harm or mistreatment, and for failing to provide applicable 
health and safety services for clients. All remaining conditions in the conditional license 
remain in effect until February 26, 2025.  

Pursuant to DHHS Administrative Hearing Procedures set out in Administrative Rule R497, 
you may request an administrative hearing if there is a disputed issue or fact. If there is no 
disputed issue of fact the Department’s administrative law judge may deny a request for a 
hearing and issue a decision based on the record. There is no issue of fact if you present 
facts that on their face establish the right of the Department to take the action or if the 
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facts do not conflict with the facts relied upon by the Department in taking its action.  

If you choose to request an administrative hearing, you must submit your request to the 
Department in writing, within 15 calendar days of receipt of this letter. You can complete a 
form found on our website at Request for Agency Action, Administrative Review and 
include any additional documentation. The administrative proceeding shall be conducted 
as an informal adjudicative proceeding in accordance with Utah Code § 63G-4-203 and 
Utah Administrative Code Rule R497. 

All correspondence concerning this action should be addressed to:  

 
Dustin Penman, Human Service Administrator 
Utah Department of Health and Human Services  
Office of Licensing 
dpenman@utah.gov  
195 North 1950 West  
Salt Lake City, Ut. 84116 

Please reference the program and site name on all correspondence.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Florencia Shapira De Grout 
Office of Licensing (OL) 
Department of Health and Human Services 
195 North 1950 West 
Salt Lake City, UT. 84116 
ffschapira@utah.gov 
801.803.4618 
 
Cc: 
​           Travis Broderick, Assistant Director 
​           Dustin Penman, Human Service Administrator 
​           Nicole Laub, Licensor 

Heather Guanajuato, Licensor 
Jenilee Davidson, Licensing Manager 
Marlene Bravo, Process Specialist 
Kacee Arrington, Licensing Manager 
Shannon Thoman-Black, DLBC Division Director ​ ​  
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